
Year 6 – Term 1 Information and Key Learning 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to Year 6! We hope you have had an excellent summer break and are looking forward to the term ahead. We 

are sure the children are excited to experience life at the top of the school – they are certainly settling into their new 

year group and classrooms quickly. This year is sure to be packed with important dates (especially our upcoming 

residential) and memorable learning experiences in school. This document will explain some of the new things the 

children will be learning this term and how you can continue to support them at home. Please do not hesitate to get in 

touch with any questions you may have. 

Our learning this term 

This term our English writing will initially be based around a short fictional animation where the children will learn how 
to utilise a range of writing techniques to engage and excite the reader. Later in the term, the children will be studying 
the text ‘Incredible Journeys’ by Levison Wood. As part of our learning, we will be writing in a range of different genres 
including recounts of famous explorers’ expeditions and using persuasive techniques to encourage readers to explore 
different parts of our wonderful globe.  

In maths, the children will start by revising the written formal methods of the four operations, whilst applying these in 
problem solving and reasoning questions. They will become more fluent with number and will develop their reasoning 
skills through various learning opportunities.  

In geography, the children will build on their knowledge of using Ordnance Survey maps to expand their understanding 
of the United Kingdom and the wider world, using grid references, contour lines and map symbols.  

This term we are going to be exploring ‘Battle of the Bands’ in music with Mr Miles.  The children will be forming their 

own pop bands, learning a new pop song and then perform to the parents before Christmas. During PE, pupils will have 

the opportunity to develop their tennis skills with Stewart and excitingly we have Forest School for the first time. Our Big 

Question in RE is ‘Creation and Science: conflicting or complementary?’ in which we will be looking into the Creation 

Story and seeing how faith and scientific ideas can interlink. We will also be carrying out observational drawings of 

cultural objects with Mrs Smith in Art. 

Key Information 

• PE day Monday and Forest School Thursday (please note: Forest 
School is Friday 8th in the first week back). Please ensure your 
child comes to school dressed in their PE kit/forest school 
clothes.  

• In year 6 children have weekly homework set to help prepare 
them for secondary school. An English and Maths activity will be 
set on a Friday and these are due back in on a Wednesday 
(coming soon). Pupils are still encouraged to access Spelling 
Shed (weekly spellings set), TTRockstars and Purplemash.  

• Buster Book club reading night is Wednesday.  

• The school library has an array of books on offer – the children 
will be able to change their books in the mornings. We are 
asking children to pick a quiz book (Accelerated Reading) and 
they may choose a free choice book if they would like. Our 
library book changing day is Friday but the library is also open 
every lunch time for children to enjoy, as well as change their 
books.  

• Year 6 Meet the Team – Wednesday 20th September 2.40pm  

 



English Key Learning Facts 

Key aim: To read and spell Year 5 & 6 common exception words 
Below is a list of the key words children should be able to spell by the end of Year 6. 

 

 

 

 

Suggested Activities 
 

Spelling Shed 

Suggested Activities  
Weekly spelling lists will be practised in class and sent home with your child to be tested every Friday. These will 
correlate with the lists set on Spelling Shed. Children are advised to break the spelling down and find any tricky 
bits, looking for patterns in particular. Another useful activity is to put the words into sentences to reinforce the 
meaning of the word and its spelling. Games and activities using the words such as word-searches will further 
support your child’s grasp of the spelling. 

 

Mathematics Key Learning Facts 
Key aim: To add, subtract, multiply and divide fractions   

 
By the end of the term we will have covered the following: 
 

Addition and subtraction Multiplication and division 
Before you can add or subtract fractions with 
different denominators, you must first find 
equivalent fractions with the same 
denominator, like this: 
1. Find the smallest multiple (Lowest 

Common Multiple of both numbers). 
2. Complete the number sentence. 
3. Rewrite the fractions as equivalent 

fractions with the LCM as the 
denominator. 

Multiplication 
1. Simplify the fractions if not in lowest terms. 
2. Multiply the numerators of the fractions to get the new 

numerator. 
3. Multiply the denominators of the fractions to get the 

new denominator. 
Division  
1. Turn the second fraction (the one you want to divide by) 
upside down (this is now a reciprocal).  
2. Multiply the first fraction by that reciprocal 
3. Simplify the fraction (if needed) 

 

 

  

 

   equip(-ped, -ment)            familiar    harass   interrupt muscle  opportunity 

    especially              foreign    hindrance  language necessary parliament 

    exaggerate                          forty    identity  leisure  neighbour persuade 

    excellent              frequently   immediate(-ly)  lightning nuisance physical 

    existence              government   individual   marvellous occupy  prejudice 

    explanation             guarantee   interfere  mischievous occur  privilege  

 

https://www.mathsisfun.com/reciprocal-fraction.html
https://www.mathsisfun.com/fractions_multiplication.html
https://www.mathsisfun.com/simplifying-fractions.html

